
28th October 2009 
 
 
 
Dear Customer, 
 
Re: Minibond Series issued by Pacific International Finance Limited 
 
We, The Bank of East Asia, Limited, have received a Notice from the trustee, HSBC Bank USA, 
National Association.  As you are a holder of the Notes, we enclosed herewith a copy of the said 
notice, issued in both Chinese and English, for your information. 
 
Please rest assured that we shall keep you well informed of the latest developments as they 
arise.  You may also visit our website at www.hkbea.com, where we will post notices from time to 
time as new information becomes available. 
 
Should you have any queries, please contact your account opening branch or call our Enquiry 
Hotline on 2211 1311 for assistance. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
The Bank of East Asia, Limited 
 
Encl. 
 
 
 
親愛的客戶： 
 
關於 Pacific International Finance Limited 發行之迷你債券系列 
本行，東亞銀行有限公司最近收到債券受託人 HSBC Bank USA, National Association 所發出之通

告。由於 閣下持有此債券，現隨函附上該以中、英文發出之通告以供 閣下參閱。 
 
如有最新消息，本行定當盡快知會 閣下。本行亦不時於本行網頁 www.hkbea.com 發佈最新資

訊，讓 閣下得悉事態發展。 
 
如有任何疑問，歡迎與開戶分行聯絡或致電本行查詢熱線 2211 1311。 
 
 
 
東亞銀行 謹啟 
 
2009 年 10 月 28 日 
 
附件 
 
 
(注意：此中文只供參考之用，文義如有歧異，以英文本為準。) 
 


















